
April Assistant Superintendents report 

5/13/2025 

 

April numbers: 

Average flow = 17.38 MGD, CBOD mg/L and 95% removal. TSS of 5.9 mg/L with 97% 
removal. Fecal of 4 MPN. Precipitation of 2.95 inches. Our average influent temp was 12.6 Deg 
C. We are meeting all the requirements of our permit. 

Solar production was 6,650 KWH  

Micro-turbine production was 125,647 KWH 

Volatile solids reduction average for the digesters is 66.5%, 38% is the minimum. 

We have started changing our operational strategies from winter to spring/summer mode and 
started spring cleaning and inspections around the plant facility. 

We have been labelling all areas around the plant that are considered a Permitted Confined Space 
with signs. We are starting a safety committee which includes members from each department 
and department heads. The first meeting will be on May 14th. 

We had an operator (Brody Garrehy) complete the Grade 3 course at Suny Morrisville and will 
be testing soon. 

We have another operator (Dave Elman) at Suny Morrisville taking the Grade 2 course. 

We have a couple of operators (Deron Biechele and Dan Fassett) that will be testing for grade 4 
and grade 3 licenses. 

Budget meetings with department heads will be starting this month.  

We need to decide if we want GHD to put International Paper under IWPP permit. 

We need to decide on GHD FEMA proposal, mapping, CBS/PBS and spill prevention updates. 

 

Thank you 

 

 

 

 


